
Eric Cerreta             James Hyslip             Don Hultman              Paul Kennedy               Roger Bisbee 

     

 
141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447 

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447 
Ph: (413) 268-8430      Fax: (413) 268-8409 

 
 
Minutes for Meeting on: 
Tuesday,  
February 25, 2020 @ 
6:30 PM 
 
 
 
Public Present: 
Matt Chase 

Members: Present Not Present 
Eric Cerreta, Chairman x  

James Hyslip x  
Don Hultman, Clerk x  

Paul Kennedy x  
Roger Bisbee x  

Brenda Lessard, Secretary x  
Others Present:   

   
   
   
   

 

Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 

• Matt Chase from VHB was in to report on the MassDOT’s project on Rte 9 and the town’s water 
main which lies under Rte 9. The Commission would like to replace the current 8” main with a 12” 
main when the state does over Rte 9. There are cost savings in design and such. DOT does not like 
right of entry. Ancillary work would be done by DOT, the actual work and material would be paid by 
the Town. It would follow along with the state contract and we would have to reimburse the state. 
The project appears to be taking place in 2025. We would need to be ready to go by Fall 2024. There 
may need to be Geotech work. (jh) will follow up with Matt and bring ideas back on how to proceed. 

 

• No response from letter sent to Northampton re: IMC 

• (jh) is not quite finished with the paperwork for the dam inspection at the Unquomonk Dam. 

• Water Superintendent-tabled to next meeting 

• Grinder pump was sent out for repair. It will be approximately $1253 

• Discussed need to hire outside firm to do water main connections along South Main St. and Fort Hill 
due to cost. 

• Motion made and seconded to sign the water and sewer warrants. Motion so voted. 

• Cell phone-need for a water cell phone to do water reads and trouble shooting. Charlene will be 
consulted on how to proceed. 

 
 
Respectively submitted,  
Brenda Lessard, Secretary 
 


